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Date  Cat. Type In/ 

Out

From/To Detail

Items in RED require decision / action. Other items may also require decision / action.

AGENDA ITEM 1 - APOLOGIES.

0 25/11/21 Apology for late 

arrival

Cllr Christopher "I have a Dorset Council Committee meeting at 10 am but hope to be at Chideock Village hall 

towards the end of the parish council meeting"

0A 28/11/21 Apology for late 

arrival

Cllr Anna Dunn Cllr Anna Dunn will be late due to an appointment.

0B 29/11/21 Apology for non-

attendance

PCSO Bishop "I would have been in attendance tomorrow, but I am now working from home as my family have 

Covid, so I can help out.  Fortunately I am continually testing negative, but please accept my 

apologies."

AGENDA ITEM 5 - DORSET COUNCILLOR AND POLICE REPORTS

0C 29/11/21 Report PCSO Bishop "Fortunately over the last month, there is nothing to feedback in Chideock.  But elsewhere on 

the patch we had a couple of thefts of power tools from trade vans over this weekend.  I 

would advise that if anyone in the village has a trade vehicle with such items inside, best 

advice is to remove any valuable items.  Though I appreciate this is not always easy to do, it 

appears as though entry into at least one of the vans was not forced, meaning that the 

offender may have had use of a cloned key, meaning that even if the van is locked and has 

an immobiliser/alarm, this can be bypassed.  Other advice is to reverse the van up to a wall 

or something else, so that offenders cannot easily get into the rear/side doors.

Regards to all and if I do not see you before, have a very good Christmas."

Sent to all

AGENDA ITEM 7 - REPORTS

1 27/10/21 BLAP Parish 

Liaison Meeting

Meeting In BLAP 4.00 pm on Monday 13th December 2021, meeting with Councillor Laura Miller, who is the new 

Dorset Council Portfolio Holder for Customer and Community Services

Cllr G Dunn and 

Clerk will attend

2 17/11/21 BLAP Parish 

Liaison Meeting

Information In BLAP "We have received a response from Cllr Laura Miller, as attached. This is in response to the letter 

we sent about Dorset Councils communication and engagement with Parish Councils. 

We are due to meet with Councillor Laura Miller of Dorset Council at our next BLAP Parish Liaison 

meeting on Monday 13th December. "

Sent to all

3 17/11/21 BLAP Parish 

Liaison Meeting

Meeting In BLAP Attended by Cllr George Dunn  

3A 26/11/21 BLAP Parish 

Liaison Meeting

Notes In BLAP Notes from the meeting held on 17/11



Actions and Information 2021.11 A and I List to 29 November.xlsx  Page 2

4 16/11/21 Cash parking 

payment problem

Request Out Cllr Christopher "Chideock Parish Council writes to you regarding the notification from Dorset Council of the 

temporary hold on using cash in our local carparks when shopping in Bridport or any other Dorset 

town, due to a problem with the ticket machines. 

The guidance given presumes that many people have a smart phone, which is discriminatory. Of 

those who do have a smart phone, many object to having to enter identifiable personal information 

into a system with no evident accountability in this day and age. Again, discriminatory. 

The same concerns apply to paying by making a phone call from the car park or pre-registering with 

JustPark at home and paying by SMS when at the car park. In addition, both options presume 

ownership of a mobile phone. 

Does Dorset Council not understand the concern among elderly users of using “Pay and Display” 

car parks? Numerous times councillors have been obliged to explain to senior citizens how to make 

payment and that is just about the need to input the car registration number into the ticket machine. 

It is incumbent on Dorset Council to freeze charging until the cash payment option is restored. Or to, 

at the very least, waive fines. 

The problems with ticket machines being unable to take cash must be borne by Dorset Council and 

not users of the carparks.!

Sent to all

5 31/10/21 Chideock Village 

Hall

Letter In Paul Ramsden Letter of complaint regarding Cllr Peter Hunt, CPC's Village Hall Representative, regarding his 

question at the VH AGM on the length of time one person can hold the position of Chair of the VH 

Committee, with supporting documents.

Sent to all

6 03/11/21 Chideock Village 

Hall

Report to 

Councillors

Clerk Background information regarding the length of time one person can hold the position of 

Chair of the VH Committee.

Sent to all

7 13/11/21 DAPTC AGM Report Clerk The Clerk attended. All 3 motions passed. 2 excellent speakers - Police and Crime 

Commissioner David Sidwick and Cllr. Laura Miller from Dorset Council. Both were excellent.

The Clerk was particularly impressed by Cllr Laura Miller, who represents West Purbeck and 

is a member of the Cabinet as the new Portfolio Holder for Customer and Community Services 

(which includes Parish and Town Councils) following the recent reshuffle.

8 17/11/21 DAPTC AGM Information In DAPTC Copies of slides and summary of AGM. Sent to all

9 19/11/21 Dorset Council 

Community 

Governance 

Review

Update In Dorset Council "With the agreement of the Leader of the Council, a report will be taken to a meeting Full Council on 

14 December seeking agreement to an amendment to the Community Governance Review 

timetable as follows:  

• Draft recommendations to Full Council – 15 February 2022 

• Public consultation on draft recommendations – 28 February 2022 to 23 May 2022 (12 weeks) 

• Final recommendations to Full Council - 14 July 2022 

Initially it had been proposed to bring draft recommendations to Full Council on 14 December, but a 

significant number of submissions have been received and in order for the Working Group to 

consider these fully and undertake any necessary site visits and obtain further information, a short 

amendment to the timetable is considered appropriate.  As any changes to governance 

arrangements agreed by Full Council will not take effect until the next scheduled elections in May 

2024, it is not anticipated that this 3 month delay will cause any issues.

A link to the Full Council report will be sent to you when the report is published."

Sent to all



Actions and Information 2021.11 A and I List to 29 November.xlsx  Page 3

10 08/11/21 High Speed 

Broadband

Information In Jurassic Fibre Yes, Chideock would be included in this roll-out. "If you wish to be kept in the loop with our 

movements and be contacted by our sales team with updates then all you need to do is register 

your interest on our website... if you know other people who are interested get them to do the same. 

There is also a postcode checker on the website if anyone if unsure about the coverage. " 

https://jurassic-fibre.com/

11 05/11/21 Queen's Platinum 

Jubilee

Request In Friends of 

Clapp's Mead

"‘The Friends of Clapps Mead’ are hoping to celebrate the Queens Jubilee on 4th June on the 

Clapps Mead Playing Field adjacent to Mill Lane in Chideock. This event will be ‘hosted’ by The 

Chideock Parish Council.

Plans will include a large marquee, music, dancing for everyone in the village who wishes to attend.  

We aim to have a children’s Party in the afternoon and perhaps use the marquee for village 

groups/arts & crafts on the Sunday. Preparations are still in the early stages but in the meantime we 

are looking to village groups for financial donations.  A deposit has been made on the marquee and 

other facilities i.e. w.c.’s, disco, etc., have been booked.  Time is of the essence as so many are 

already planning for this event.

We anticipate the costs to be in the region of £2,600 which is a lot of money to be raised.  We 

would respectfully ask the Chideock Parish Council to give financial support to our venture which 

will be a true ‘village’ event. Should you need any further information with regard to costs etc., 

please let us know."

To be 

considered as 

part of the 

Budget setting 

agenda item.

AGENDA ITEM 8 - A35 matters.

12 09/11/21 30 mph speed limit 

report

Response Out National 

Highways, cc 

Chris Loder, Cllr 

Christopher, 

Dorset Council

Agreed response sent.

13 09/11/21 30 mph speed limit 

Traffic Regulation 

Order

Request Out National 

Highways 

"Please advice as to progress on making the Traffic Regulation Order for the permanent 30 mph 

speed limit on Chideock Hill, as opposed to the temporary limit currently in place."

14 15/11/21 Air Quality 

Management Plan

Request Out Cllr Christopher "As you know, Dorset Council is preparing a new Air Quality Management Action Plan, as required 

by Defra. 

Back in May 2021 Chideock PC was sent a draft of the plan for initial comment, on the 

understanding that the document would not be shared with the public. At that point, it was estimated 

that the public consultation would start late May / early June, for a 6-week period. 

A response to this draft was sent by Chideock PC on 28 May 2021. 

Since then, at least 2 dates have been given for the start of the consultation but it still hasn’t 

happened. 

Chideock PC has not had any reply to the most recent request for an update, sent on 12 October 

2021. 

Please will you make enquiries as to what is holding this up and the actions being taken to remedy 

the situation. 

Thank you in advance."

15 17/11/21 Air Quality 

Management Plan

Response In Graham Duggan 

to Cllr 

Christopher

"I apologise for the delay.  

The consultation will be going live within the next two weeks. As soon as I have the specific date I 

will let you know"

Sent to all
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16 18/11/21 Air Quality 

Management Plan

Response In Graham Duggan 

to Cllr 

Christopher

"The consultation will go live from 29 November 2021 for a 6-week period. The results will go to 

Place & Resources Overview Committee and then on to Cabinet "

Sent to all

17 24/11/21 Air Quality 

Management Plan

Request Out Cllr Christopher Requesting Cllr Christopher to follow up Graham Duggan's offer (27 September) of a meeting with 

CPC.

18 24/11/21 Air Quality 

Management Plan

Response In Cllr Christopher 

to Graham 

Duggan

"Thank you for your update of 18 November 2021.

Please confirm when it would be convenient for you to meet with members of Chideock Parish 

Council"

19 24/11/21 Dorset Council bin 

for Defra funding re 

PM2  air pollution

Response Out Cllr Jull Haynes 

and others

"Thank you for your reply of 14 October regarding the bid by Dorset Council for funding from Defra 

regarding particular matter pollution.

Chideock Parish Council wishes to point out that the burning of solid fuel is not the primary cause of 

particulate matter pollution in Chideock and other areas.

The possibility of monitoring levels of particulate matter across the Dorset Council area is 

welcomed. However, to identify measures to reduce levels it will surely be necessary to determine 

the cause – is this possible? It will be pointless to advise residents to not burn solid fuel when the 

pollution in a particular area is generated by vehicular traffic.

Please inform the Parish Council of the outcome of the bid, when known."

Sent to all

20 Speed Camera 

Locations

Information Cllr Downes Location of speed cameras in the Dorset Police area (i.e. Dorset + BCP Council areas) obtained by 

Cllr Downes under a Freedom of Information request.

Sent to all

AGENDA ITEM 10 - PLANNING MATTERS - Planning Applications.

AGENDA ITEM 10 - PLANNING MATTERS - Planning Other

21 04/11/21 16 Acre Field Response In Planning 

Enforcement

"In relation to your report regarding the number of days the camp site at Golden Cap was operating, 

I have emailed the Park Manager to advise him of the need to comply with the maximum number of 

days they can operate.

It is quite likely that the 56 day extension of time will not be carried over into 2022 and they will have 

to operate within the 39 days granted under the Lawful Development Certificate.

It is my intention, as there is currently no breach, to close the case, but would encourage you to 

report any concerns, should the situation arise again next year."

Sent to all

22 09/11/21 Foundry Lea 

Working Group

Request Out Bridport Town 

Clerk

"Have you been able to consult with councillors yet?"

23 22/11/21 Foundry Lea 

Working Group

Response In Bridport Town 

Clerk

"I have consulted informally and the sense is that it would be difficult to include Chideock PC 

without then including a range of other parish councils – at present the membership is limited to 

those parish councils that contain or border the Foundry Lea site – Bridport, Symondsbury and 

Allington.  In addition, whilst the meeting does receive updates on the Miles Cross junction, there is 

limited time for in-depth discussions – the detail of issues such as those you raise would most likely 

be taken up at separate meetings with the developers and National Highways (who are not 

represented at the meetings).

However, I would be happy to raise your concerns with the developers at the next meeting and ask 

them to liaise with the Parish Council direct.  I feel sure they would be happy to do this – although 

you may have their contact details already?

Should there be at any point a decision to devote a working group meeting to the junction and A35 

arrangements this might be an opportunity to engage you, and I will ask that this be considered 

too."

Sent to all
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23A 25/11/21 DC planning Update In Dorset Council An update from the Planning Convergence and Transformation project and Dorset Council Local 

Plan

Sent to all

AGENDA ITEM 11 - FINANCES

23B Updated 

Payments

i. Clerk’s Salary and Expenses for November - £267.00

ii. Village Hall Hire – 30 November - £14.00

iii. DAPTC Planning Training (2nd & 3rd of 3) – Cllr Peacock - £78.00

iv. Friends of Clapps Mead – grant for Christmas Party Entertainer - £125.00

v. Clerk’s net salary + office allowance for December - £252.30

vi. HMRC – PAYE for October, November & December - £184.40

24 20/11/21 BLAP - request for 

funding contribution

Response Out BLAP "Chideock Parish Council has agreed to fund the Bridport Local Area Partnership by way of a grant 

of £68.91 for the year 2022 – 2023."

25 Grants Report Clerk The 2nd Draft of the budget: -

The “External Grants” line now includes what was the Village Hall grant + the balancing 

amount to keep the precept as it was last year.

Village organisations could be invited to apply for funding in January 2023.

This does not preclude grants to other organisations e.g., Bridport Citizens’ Advice Bureau

The Clerk has asked the Village Hall Committee to provide information on their finances and 

successful grant applications.

Please note that the Village Hall will receive a grant of £700 in March 2022 as this is in the 

current 2021-2022 budget.

The costs of mowing Clapps Mead Playing Field and Play Area have been combined as a 

single line

The Clerk is waiting for the Bridport Town Surveyor to provide the cost for removing grass 

clippings – when know this will be added in and the “External Grants” amount will be reduced 

in line with this. 

26 19/11/21 Chideock Village 

Hall

Request Out Richard 

Benjamin

Request for details of the VH financial position, including pending grants, and a short summary of 

work planned which would be fully / partially covered by a grant from the council at the end of the 

financial year 2022 – 2023

27 24/11/21 Chideock Village 

Hall

Response In Paul Ramsden Details as above.

28 22/11/21 Bore Hole at Foss 

Orchard

Update In Wessex Water "The works went okay with no problems.

Thank you very much for your help throughout.

I will be in touch again around the March 2022 to discuss the works we require to do on the A35 

between the Clock House Inn to The old vicarage. The works will involve replacing the existing 

water main within the highway. However, a start date has not yet been confirmed so as soon as I 

know that I will let you know. We have a limited window between the winter months to complete 

these works so it will certainly not be within the summer months! The works will be undertaken via 

traffic lights so the road will of course remain open throughout. We also anticipate the works to take 

approximately 8 weeks to complete."

AGENDA ITEM 12 - CLAPPS MEAD PLAYING FIELD

29 11/11/21 Brook Clearance Report  Clerk The works have been carried out.



Actions and Information 2021.11 A and I List to 29 November.xlsx  Page 6

30 08/11/21 Tree Survey Request Out Dorset Council 

Tree Officer

"Daryl Chambers (Bridport Town Council surveyor) recently visited Clapp’s Mead to provide a quote 

for work to the water course.

While h was there he noticed that some tree branches could pose a danger and suggested that I 

contact you and ask for a tree safety survey to be carried out.

I assume that there is a charge for this?

I look forward to hearing from you."

31 10/11/21 Tree Survey Response In Dorset Council 

Tree Officer

"Many thanks for your e-mail. We would be happy to undertake a tree inspection of your site. If you 

could let me know approximately how many trees we are talking about then I can put together a 

quotation for you. "

32 15/11/21 Tree Survey Response Out Dorset Council 

Tree Officer

Sketch map and key sent

33 18/11/21 Tree Survey Response In Dorset Council 

Tree Officer

"Many thanks for this information, it is very helpful. 

I can confirm that our quotation to undertake a Tree Inspection for you on this site with the 

production of a Tree Report in schedule format using our Tree Management Database 

‘Ezytreev’ (example attached) will cost a fixed price of £225.00 + VAT.

Please let me know if this is acceptable to you and we can then look to schedule in the site 

visit, usually within 2 – 3 weeks following an instruction to proceed."
34 05/11/21 Queens Platinum 

Jubilee 

Celebration 

Saturday 4th June 

2022

Request In Friends of 

Clapp's Mead

"‘The Friends of Clapps Mead’ are hoping to celebrate the Queens Jubilee on 4th June on the 

Clapps Mead Playing Field adjacent to Mill Lane in Chideock. This event will be ‘hosted’ by 

The Chideock Parish Council.

Plans will include a large marquee, music, dancing for everyone in the village who wishes to 

attend.  We aim to have a children’s Party in the afternoon and perhaps use the marquee for 

village groups/arts & crafts on the Sunday. Preparations are still in the early stages but in the 

meantime we are looking to village groups for financial donations.  A deposit has been made 

on the marquee and other facilities i.e. w.c.’s, disco, etc., have been booked.  Time is of the 

essence as so many are already planning for this event.

We anticipate the costs to be in the region of £2,600 which is a lot of money to be raised.  We 

would respectfully ask the Chideock Parish Council to give financial support to our venture 

which will be a true ‘village’ event. Should you need any further information with regard to 

costs etc., please let us know."

Any grant will 

come from the 

Community 

Fund, so there 

is no budget 

implication. 

Please note 

that CPC is 

recaliming VAT 

on related 

expenditure.

AGENDA ITEM 13 - DORSET RIGHTS OF WAY;  DORSET HIGHWAYS; FLOOD MANAGEMENT

35 FP10/14 - Golden 

Cap Holiday Park, 

Seatown.

Request Out Dorset Rights of 

Way

"Approved planning application 1/D/12/000410 proposed a diversion of FP10/14 across Golden Cap 

Holiday Park, operated by West Dorset Leisure Holidays..

The decision notice said, under “Notes to Applicants”: -

“Diversion of Footpath 14 – The footpath must be diverted by legal order and that order must be 

confirmed before any works obstructing the path area are commenced.”

The plan submitted under 1/D/12/000410, showing the proposed diversion, is attached.

Chideock Parish Council has received several reports from walkers who have been informed by 

West Dorset Leisure Holiday’s employees that FP10/14 no longer exists and that they should use 

the “permissive” path by the river.

However, as the Parish Council has not received any formal notice from Dorset Council of an Order 

for a diversion, it appears that WDLH is giving erroneous information to walkers.

Please will you investigate."
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36 16/11/21 FP10/14 - Golden 

Cap Holiday Park, 

Seatown.

Response In Dorset Rights of 

Way

"This development was approved in 2012 and as you are aware, the applicant was advised to divert 

the footpath in the decision notice but there is no evidence that they applied to West Dorset District 

Council at the time. Dorset Council has not received an application since then. During development 

the applicant should apply under the Town and Country Planning Act, once development is 

substantially complete the application needs to be submitted under the Highways Act. I have copied 

in both the Senior Planning Officer who has had dealings with this site and the Senior Ranger who 

is responsible for enforcing any breaches of public Rights of Way."

37 19/11/21 FP10/14 - Golden 

Cap Holiday Park, 

Seatown.

Response Out Dorset Rights of 

Way

"I have since been given further information.

1. The footpath has already been moved over by about 10 metres – there is now a row of caravans 

on the official route. 

2. Earth works are taking place in the vicinity of FP14 which could a) block it and b) be a Health and 

Safety issue."

38 19/11/21 FP10/14 - Golden 

Cap Holiday Park, 

Seatown.

Response In Dorset Rights of 

Way

"Maintenance and enforcement issues affecting rights of way are managed by our Greenspace 

Management Team. Russell Goff is the Senior Ranger for this area."

39 16/11/21 Duck Street 

Signage

Response In Dorset 

Highways

"Please find attached a possible solution to the signing issue at the end of Duck St. 

Please could you let me have thoughts please."

Sent to all

40 02/11/21 New Grit Bin Report   Grit bin installed by George Dunn and Mick Downes.

41 03/11/21 New Grit Bin Request Out Dorset 

Highways

Request that the new bin a) be added to Dorset Highways map and b) that it be filled with grit.

42 06/11/21 Hell Lane Request In Mr Maskell to 

Cllr Bryan, 

Dorset Council, 

cc CPC

"My email to you 3 August 2021 @ 0549 contained an attachment concerning the neglect/ lack of 

progress etc. with Hell Lane, North Chideock. Your, very quick reply, same date @ 0802, stated that 

you had asked head of highways for an update.

My email of 5 September 2021 @ 0539  asked when can I expect to see the report requested from 

head of highways. This email was not replied to and I have not received any report on the status of 

Hell Lane.

I, and others in the village, are of the opinion that Dorset Council have no intention of doing 

anything to repair Hell Lane, allowing it to deteriorate to such a state that it could be said it is not 

economically viable to reinstate it. If that is the case, please say so, if it is not the case, please 

provide me, and the other interested parties, with a situation report regarding the future of Hell 

Lane.

Thanking you in anticipation of a report"

43 24/11/21 Hell Lane Request In Mr Maskell to 

Cllr Flower, 

Leader DC & 

Chrid Loder

Time line of communications to Dorset Council and asking why there has been no response.

44 24/11/21 Yenhay Lane Infromation In Dorset 

Highways

"I am emailing to give advance notice of a road closure planned for the D10717 Yenhay Lane, near 

Chideock Manor, Chideock.

The road will be closed from 10th January 2022 to 31st January 22.

The road closure is required to carry out repair work to Chideock Manor Bridge."

Sent to all

45 15/11/21 Vegetation issues Request Out Owner of 

Windyridge, Sea 

Hill Lane

Request that work is undertaken to clear the road verge to improve drainage and reduce flooding 

risk
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46 01/11/21 Water run-off Sea 

Hill Lane

Request Out Mr Everidge "I attach photos showing issues with water in the ditch on the northern boundary of this field. 

There is a concrete parapet and water is building up to that level and then following over and 

completely missing the gully outside the gate, causing flood issues further north on Sea Hill Lane. 

Presumably there is a pipe to take the water under the concreate and straight into the drainage 

system, but if there is it is completely blocked with silt. Mick Downes (Councillor and Flood Warden) 

could push his rake down a significant distance through the silt. 

Chideock Parish Council would be most grateful if you would take a look at this and take action so 

as to stop the water running northwards downhill down Sea Hill Lane where it then has nowhere to 

go, which exacerbates other flood issues which the Parish Council is trying to address."

47 04/11/21 Water run-off Sea 

Hill Lane

Response In Mr Everidge "Thank you for the email correspondence with attached photos, that I have recently received from 

the Clerk.

I refer to my email correspondence sent 14th April 2021, where I suggest that a meeting could be 

arranged to discuss the issues on site. However, I have not received a reply. 

To repeat and clarify:

1. Following protests from the residents on Pettycrate Lane, In 2006 West Dorset District Council 

directed water off Pettycrate Lane into the ditch around Home Cottage, which then follows the ditch 

around the field  Welderly to the culvert on Seahill Lane. This water runs off Cumbrey Lane and 

Midland Farm's land to the North and West of Brook Cottage. 

2. This increased volume of water cannot be met by the capacity of the underground pipe at the 

Seahill Lane culvert. This ditch water fills the culvert and overflows onto the road. Sediment, 

washed down by the increased flow of water around the ditch, settles out in the culvert. 

3. There is no evidence that an assessment was made to ensure that the ditch and the 

underground pipe at the Seahill culvert could handle the increased volume of water.

Thank you for your considerations to the above, my offer of a site meeting is still open."

48 08/11/21 Water run-off Sea 

Hill Lane

Request Out Dorset 

Highways

"Please see the e-mail exchange below.

I would like to arrange a site visit, to be attended by Dorset Highways, Mr Everidge, Cllr Downes 

(Flood Warden) and myself. Please let me know a suitable date and time."

49 09/11/21 Water run-off Sea 

Hill Lane

Response In Dorset 

Highways

"Please send me a series of dates suitable with the other participants and I will try to make one of 

them."

50 09/11/21 Water run-off Sea 

Hill Lane

Response Out Dorset 

Highways

"To be honest it would be easier if you were to send dates. It is essential that you, or Dawn, are 

present as Mr Everidge is claiming that the problem has been caused by Dorset Highways."

51 11/11/21 Water run-off Sea 

Hill Lane

Response Out Mr Everidge "Thank you for your reply. 

I am contacting Dorset Highways to arrange a site visit and will let you know when I have a date and 

time."

52 11/11/21 Water run-off Sea 

Hill Lane

Response In Mr Everidge "Thank you for your recent email correspondence sent by the Clerk.

I am pleased that you are arranging a site visit with Highways to look at the issues. Please give me 

notice as to when it will be arranged."

AGENDA ITEM 14 - CONSULTATIONS

53 National Highways 

wants your views 

on future road 

investment

National 

Highways

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/national-highways-wants-your-views-on-future-road-

investment

By 30/11 

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/national-highways-wants-your-views-on-future-road-investment
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/national-highways-wants-your-views-on-future-road-investment
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54 15/11/21 Ditto Information In Andy Roberts, 

National 

Highways via 

Cllr Christopher

"National Highways started a consultation process to inform the preparation of our Route Strategies. 

We plan to publish the Route Strategies following consideration of the consultation and evidence in 

the summer of 2022. The Route Strategies will be one of the important inputs used to inform the 

third Road Investment Strategy period (2025-30). 

An important part of the consultation is the On-Line tool, which road users and communities can use 

to raise issues with us on any part of our network. 

An email was sent to Chideock PC in October to make them aware of this facility, but I’ve not yet 

seen any responses from Chideock PC on the On-Line tool. 

A copy of the email that CPC were sent is attached with the relevant information in it. I wonder if its 

worth you checking with CPC to see if they are preparing a submission via the On-Line tool or if this 

has been missed? 

The on-line tool and consultation period ends on 30th November. 

If they find the on-line tool doesn’t work for them, the PC could send us an email submission (with 

attachments) to the Route Strategies email address below, again by the 30th November."

55 17/11/21 Ditto Information Out Andy Roberts, 

National 

Highways

"In response to your e-mail to Cllr Christopher, I can confirm that Chideock Parish Council will be 

making a submission by e-mail.

Please will you confirm that there will be further opportunities for National Highways to engage with 

Chideock Parish Council, and other parishes on the A35 Trunk Road."

56 24/11/21 Ditto Response In National 

Highways

"Thank you for your email on behalf of Chideock Parish Council. We will log your email submission 

as part of our evidence base for consideration in the route strategy process when we receive it.

We are currently in the process of collating the evidence base for the production of the next set of 

route strategies covering the whole of the Strategic Road Network, and we are keen to understand 

the needs of road users and other interested parties. You are also welcome to use our online 

feedback tool, which is open to anyone to use until the 31st December, as well as sending your 

response directly to us via email to the route strategies inbox 

routestrategies@highwaysengland.co.uk. We would welcome any further thoughts you may have, 

on this or any other issue you may have on the SRN.

On publication of the route strategy initial overview reports alongside the Strategic Road Network 

Initial Report in summer 2022, there is an opportunity for further feedback on the reports. The 

finalised route strategy overview reports are due to be published in 2024 alongside the Strategic 

Business Plan.

Should you have any further queries please do not hesitate to get in touch


